PPCMA Update (02-06-09)

Dear PPCMA Members,

PPOA President Elect

As you may recall, in PPCMA’s Update of 01-22-09 we reported that an “informal” vote was taken in a closed door secret Board meeting of 01-12-09, in essence electing Marv Jensen. PPCMA knew this occurred based on the fact that four current Board members had independently described to us and others in detail how the informal process went down, with the two candidates first reviewing their qualifications with the others and then the Board in essence voting. Marv Jensen won that vote. While the formal public vote still had to occur, PPCMA wanted you, the membership, to know that the Board had followed this “private” process and the informal outcome. 
Later, in the February 5th public Board meeting covered below, the “official” Board vote for PPOA’s next Board President was held. At this public Board meeting, Bob Lowrey stated that weeks ago he had “polled the eligible Board members” as to their potential interest in serving as President, which resulted in Marv Jensen and Lynda Tomlinson indicating interest. He went on to confirm that a Board meeting did in fact occur on January 12th, where each candidate was asked to speak to the group about their candidacy. Following that, Bob said he asked for “an expression of interest” from Board members. Bob did not comment on the outcome of that process. 
After providing the above background as to the January 12th meeting, Mr. Lowrey then asked for nominations for the position of President. John McComas nominated Lynda Tomlinson with Frank Andrews seconding. Cissy Wilson nominated Marv Jensen, with Monty Lewis seconding. A secret vote was then taken. After counting the individual paper votes, Mr. Lewis announced that the majority of the Board had voted for Lynda Tomlinson, and she will therefore be the next PPOA President.

PPCMA congratulates Lynda Tomlinson on her official election as President and wishes her well in the coming Board year. PPCMA looks forward to working with her!

While PPCMA can’t be certain why some Board members changed their position from the “informal” vote taken on the 12th, we are certain that this informal vote on the 12th did occur, as we have described. While PPCMA does have an opinion as to why some Board members may have changed their votes, we would prefer you draw your own conclusions. What is unfortunate is that so much of PPOA’s real “strategizing”; “planning” and tacit “straw polling” (as illustrated above) takes place in private at closed secret meetings, instead of in public meetings as prescribed by PPOA governing documents. Perhaps that will change with the incoming administration, only time will tell. The community can only hope for more transparency and openness in its governance.
PPOA Board Meeting (02-05-09)

Bob Lowrey opened the meeting with all Directors present. He began by recognizing the Director candidates present, thanking all that had served this past year on the Board and committees and reminding folks to vote in the upcoming election. Minutes of the January meeting were then approved.
Michael Bartholomew, in the absence of Controller Bob Osterling, then reviewed financials through December. (See PPCMA Update of 01-22-09 for details, or use the link below to review the financials.)

To review December 2008 Financials, use the link below.

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PPOA_Financial_Information/Dec_08_Financials.pdf
Following Mr. Bartholomew’s review, Monty Lewis commented that “things aren’t as grim as they appear” in terms of new home starts and operations at the Marina. He said four new construction permits had been reviewed at the two most recent ACC meetings, with no new permits having been brought to the four ACC meetings prior to these two most recent meetings. He felt this may represent good news on the new home front. At the Marina, Monty said they are now buying gasoline in smaller loads and will become more price competitive. 
A C&R variance was then approved for the placement of an outbuilding. The person requesting the variance had brought affidavits of support from neighbors.

Additions to the Election Committee were then approved. Carter Gresham was added as an Election Judge. Gene Brashears, Maureen Cotton and Carolyn Meehan (apologies for any spelling errors) were also added as Election Committee members.

It was noted that 240 Ballots had been mailed out late due to “technical difficulties.” If you have not received your correct number of ballots for both the Directors and the Assessment Increase, PPCMA strongly recommends you contact the General Manager’s office at 817-573-2641.

Lynda Tomlinson was then elected to be the next Board President, as described in detail above.

Several Committee recommendations requiring Board Action were then taken up.  The first of these was an ACC recommendation to eliminate the Driveway paving requirements statement in the Rules and Regulations, 17.9(B).  ACC Chairman Bob Ziemski noted that this item is actually covered in the C&R's, which the Rules and Regulations have no power to alter.  Some of the older C&R's did not require paving of Driveways.  The Bylaws Committee had recommended that the Rule not be changed, as it affects only seven unpaved driveways within the Association.  The Board unanimously approved this recommendation to remove the paving requirement from the Rules and Regulations.

A second ACC recommendation to add wording to the Rules and Regulations regarding partial permit fees being non-refundable was tabled for the March 7th Board meeting, which follows the Annual Members Meeting.  Mr. Ziemski stated that this wording actually belongs on the Building Permit Applications rather than in the Rules and Regulations.

Thirteen Safety & Security recommendations were undertaken as a whole.  These changes consolidate fines into Section 12 of the Rules and Regulations rather than having them scattered throughout the document.  These recommendations were also approved unanimously. 

Michael then gave the GM’s report. He mentioned several upcoming events, including promotions at the Marina, the 19th Hole Memorial Plaques available for $125, Karaoke, PAC activities, etc. At the Valentine’s Day Dinner, music will be provided by a “strolling violinist.” At the March 7th President’s Ball, “Trey & the Tri-tones” will be performing.
In the Open Session, Duggan Smith asked if any progress had been made on the $1,500 Road Fee lawsuit between PPOA and the Anthonys. LENMO Chairman and Board member Ron Keeney said mediation was ongoing and that he was 99% sure of reaching a positive solution within the next week.

The meeting then adjourned.
Infrastructure Meeting (02-06-09)

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Dick Drake.  Present were committee members Gene Brinker, Bob Kent, Sam Watts, John Gehring, and Board Member Don Crocker.  Also present were Mitch Tyra and Michael Bartholomew.

The committee first reviewed the status of the erosion repair of the Ravenswood easement.  An engineered plan has been completed and some background work has been done.  A Request for Proposal is being prepared including the specifications, within the Pecan Operating Policy for projects exceeding $100K.  Those requests are anticipated to be sent out to at least four or five contractors.  The committee will be sent the final specifications via e-mail for their review.

A review of the Road Sealant Program was then discussed.  The Pecan road maintenance plan calls for 156,382 square yards of roads to be sealed this year.  The current operating budget has insufficient capital to do all of that area in a single year.  Some prioritization was discussed.  A product selection was narrowed down but not finalized.  The committee will be reviewing similar products currently in place at other sites before making that decision.  The committee is weighing both with cure time, to reduce road closure time, and durability over the long run to get the best value for our money.  Product costs, in place, varied from $2.63 to $7.65 per square yard.  The lesser expensive products carried a shorter life expectancy.  Therefore, the committee is looking at this decision in terms of a “per square yard per year” comparison based on cost and life expectancy.  Work on this project is not expected to start until around September.

Road displacement surveys will be conducted over the next few weeks, and some committee members still need to complete looking at their area roads for crack sealant needs.  Crack sealing is a large part of the overall maintenance program.

The meeting was then adjourned.

Again, if you have not received your correct number of ballots for both the Directors and the Assessment Increase, PPCMA strongly recommends you contact the General Manager’s office at 817-573-2641. PLEASE TAKE THE TIME TO VOTE!
Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"

Thank you,


PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen
Kate Dodd
John Gehring
Steve Haines
Ray Stallings
Dan White
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